One East Midlands and ADASS East Midlands

Terms of reference for Managed Budgets working group

Background

Direct Payments can work through several different models to enable disabled people to have the choice about their package of care. Managed accounts or third party payments have been used in the UK where disabled people have the right to Direct Payments but may, for whatever reason, be unable to manage those payments themselves or manage a bank account through which to handle them.  Accounts using the model are often made via a specifically created Direct Payments Support Service; providing both budget management services and advice and advocacy for the budget holder in order to maximise the benefits of the budget for them.  However, since the expansion of the personalisation agenda LAs report greater numbers requesting either direct payment or for budget management by the Local Authority.  Consequently the take up of the Managed Account model is reducing. 
Purpose of the group
The group will seek to identify the scale of budgets being handled via Managed accounts and whether this proportion is increasing or decreasing.

The group will seek to identify reasons behind any fluctuations in take up and identify best practice in the use and delivery of the managed accounts model to be shared.

Key Outcomes

· To identify current uptake rates for managed accounts and any overall trends in take up;
· To look at where take up is high and examine why;
· To produce a set of guidelines to help other areas learn from area where it is working well.

Additional Outcomes
· To identify the barriers and drivers for managed accounts;
· To undertake a cost and benefit analysis of managed accounts vs local authority managed budgets;
· To improve take up of managed accounts across the region.

